Mr. Roy Durham, Manhattan Senior High School, Manhattan, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Durhams

It was nice of you to write me as you did on April 5th. I assure you I understood things perfectly. I quite agree with you that we should let the youngsters run their own show. It develops them in this way.

I think you have made a very definite step forward in regard to better relationships. Personally, I have always been strong for such a program, and I congratulate you on taking the step. I believe we should do more of it.

Please give all the young folks my kindest regards and tell them it was a pleasure to be with them and you and your faculty.

I am passing on your letter to Henry Shenk. He has always been very fond of you indeed.

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH